2021 年度入学試験問題

英語

試 験 日 2021年2月4日(木曜日)

開始時刻 午前10時30分

終了時刻 午前11時30分

注意事項

- 1. この冊子は18ページです. 落丁, 乱丁, 印刷の不鮮明などがあった場合には申し出てください.
- 2. 解答は、かならず解答用紙(マークシート)の指定されたところの番号をマークしてください.
- 3. 解答用紙の受験番号欄には、かならず受験番号(7ケタ)を記入し、その番号をマークしてください。
- 4. 解答用紙への記入は、かならず黒鉛筆を、解答を消す場合は、プラスチック消し ゴムを使用してください.
- 5. 解答用紙は試験終了後,かならず提出してください.
- 6. 試験室内で配布された問題用紙は、持ち帰って結構です.

♦M1 (582—1)

価女子短期大学

創

poweroconsum	会話を読んで、次の 問 1 ~問 3 , 問 4 と に答えなさい.
Emmana reconsulati	Management of the second of th
Janice:	Tracy, what is your favorite restaurant?
Tracy:	Well, my favorite restaurant is called Garden Cafe.
Janice:	Hmm I have never heard of it. 1 ?
Tracy:	It's near my house, and the food is very good.
Janice:	Okay, what is good at this restaurant?
Tracy:	I love their roast beef sandwich, so I always order it.
Janice:	Mmm Sounds great!
Tracy:	I also like this restaurant because there are a lot of tables and
	chairs outside where you can sit and eat.
Janice:	Wow!
Tracy:	Yes, and there is a nice garden with a lot of beautiful flowers.
Janice:	It must be really relaxing to eat there with a view of a garden.
Tracy:	Oh, yes. I always bring a book with me and read while I wait for
	my food.
Janice:	That sounds really nice.
Tracy:	Yeah, it's great. They also have fantastic desserts.
Janice:	Really? 2 ?
Tracy:	They have many kinds of desserts, but my favorite is their lemon
	cake. They serve this lemon cake only in the summer time.
Janice:	I see Do they have cheesecake?
Tracy:	I think so, but I have never tried it.
Janice:	What else do they have?
Tracy:	In the winter time, their apple pie is delicious!
Janice:	I love apple pie with vanilla ice cream.
Tracy:	Me, too!
	— 1 —

価女子短期

大

創

Janice: 3 ?

Tracy: Not too expensive. They have a combination plate with a sandwich and a cup of soup for eight dollars.

Janice: That's not too bad.

Tracy: Yeah, and it comes with a free drink!

Janice: We should go there. When are you free?

Tracy: How about tomorrow?

Janice: Yes, let's go there for lunch.

Tracy: Sounds perfect!

に入る最も適切なものを、①~④から1つずつ

- (1) How are the prices at the restaurant
- ② What is your recommendation
- ③ When do you go there
- 4 Where is it located

問 4

空所

選びなさい.

次の質問の答えとして最も適切なものを、①~④から1つ選びなさい.

Why does Tracy like this restaurant?

- (1) Because the restaurant has an outdoor seating area.
- ② Because Tracy works at this restaurant.
- 3 Because there are many kinds of cheesecake.
- ④ Because the food is delicious and very expensive.

— 2 **—**

♦M1 (582—3)

次の質問の答えとして最も適切なものを、①~④から1つ選びなさい.

What is true about Garden Cafe?

- ① There is a nice view of the ocean.
- ② They serve lemon cake only in the summer time.
- ③ The restaurant is near Janice's house.
- ① The combination plate comes with a free dessert.

B 次の	会話を読んで, 次の問 6 ~問 8 , 問 9 と
問 1	0 に答えなさい.
Alice:	So, Mary, do you like to cook?
Mary:	Yes, I do. I like to cook for people, so I often invite friends over to
	my house and cook dinner for them.
Alice:	Oh, nice!
Mary:	Have I ever invited you to my house?
Alice:	I don't think so. Please invite me!
Mary:	Of course. Well, I'm having some friends over for dinner this
	weekend. Would you like to come?
Alice:	I'd love to join you, but I already have plans for this weekend. It's
	my mother's birthday, so I'll be spending time with my family.
Mary:	No problem. 6 .
Alice:	Thanks! What do you like to cook?
Mary:	Italian food, but I actually like baking more than cooking.
Alice:	Oh! What do you like to bake?
Mary:	I like to bake cookies.
Alice:	That sounds very nice. 7.
Mary:	Okay, I'll be sure to bake some cookies when I invite you to my
	house next time. So, Alice, what do you like to do?
Alice:	I like to play sports.
Mary:	What is your favorite sport?
Alice:	My favorite sport is ice hockey.
Mary:	Interesting Do you play any other sports?
Alice:	I also like to play basketball. How about you, Mary? Do you play
	any sports?
Mary:	No, I don't. 8 .
Alice:	How about dancing? Are you a good dancer?
	— 4 — ♦M1 (582—5)

Mary: I can't dance at all. I did ballet for six years, but I am not very good at dancing.

Alice: I see. I'm not good at dancing, either.

Mary: Oh, we have one thing in common between us!

Alice: Yes, I guess we do!



空所 6 ~ 8 に入る最も適切なものを, ①~④から1つずつ 選びなさい.

- (1) I can do that
- ② I'm not very active
- ③ I'll be sure to invite you next time
- 4 I would like to try one of your cookies

問 9

次の質問の答えとして最も適切なものを、①~④から1つ選びなさい.

What will Alice do this weekend?

- ① Alice will have dinner with Mary.
- ② Alice will try the cookies that Mary will bake for her.
- 3 Alice will play ice hockey and basketball.
- Alice will celebrate her mother's birthday.

次の質問の答えとして最も適切なものを、①~④から1つ選びなさい.

What is true about Mary and Alice?

- ① They both love to play sports.
- ② They are not good dancers.
- ③ They enjoy baking more than cooking Italian food.
- ④ They will invite their friends over for dinner.

— 6 **—**

♦M1 (582—7)

2	次の問	11	~問	15] Ø()内の語句を	き並べ替えて,	日本文に
	合う最も道	適切な英	文を作り,	並べ	替えた部	分の3番目にく	くるものを番号	けで答えな
	さい.							

彼女の母親はその事について何でも知っているようだった.

Her mother ($\ensuremath{\textcircled{1}}$ to $\ensuremath{\textcircled{2}}$ know $\ensuremath{\textcircled{3}}$ everything $\ensuremath{\textcircled{4}}$ seemed) about the matter.

問 12

雪に覆われたその山は、とても壮大だった.

The (① covered ② mountain ③ snow ④ with) was very magnificent.

問 13

彼女がいつ日本を発つか教えてください.

Please tell me (1) will 2) she 3) when 4) leave) Japan.

問 14

彼女は自分が間違っていたかもしれないと思った.

She thought that she (① wrong ② might ③ been ④ have).

問 15

彼女は渋谷に買い物に行く時はいつでも古着屋に立ち寄る.

(① she ② shopping ③ goes ④ whenever) in Shibuya, she drops in at a secondhand clothing store.

創
佃
女
子
短
斯
大
学

3 次の英文を読んで、空所 16 ~ 20 に入る最も適切なものを、そ
\bullet れぞれ $①$ ~ $④$ から 1 つ選びなさい.
Some people love spicy foods. Others can't stand them. Scientists now
think they know why. Studies have found that people can be 16 into
three groups: non-tasters, medium-tasters, and super-tasters.
The 17 among these groups is the number of taste buds* that they
have. Taste buds are the parts of your tongue that taste food. They are in the
tiny bumps** that you can see on your tongue. Some people have a lot more of
these bumps than others do. That means they have more taste buds. Count
how many bumps you have in one square centimeter. Non-tasters have about
96 while super-tasters have about 425! Interestingly, studies 18 that
there are many more super-taster women than men. About 35 percent of all
women are super-tasters, while only 10 percent of men are.
Super-tasters experience flavors more strongly than other people. They
are also more 19 to a certain bitter chemical. Foods such as grapefruit,
chocolate, and coffee have a lot of this chemical. These foods are hard for
super-tasters to eat. Medium-tasters do not 20 eating such bitter foods,
and non-tasters may not notice any bitter taste at all.
(注) taste buds* 「味蕾(舌にある感覚器官)」
bumps** 「突起」
[出所: Furstinger, N., Ludwig, S., Ripatti, K., & Wilburn, T. (2019). Reading
Advantage 2. Compass Publishing. 一部改変]

— 8 —

♦M1 (582—9)

問 16 ① divided	2	translated	3	planted	4	returned
問 17 ① preference	2	skill	3	category	4	difference
間 18 ① inject	2	show	3	make	4	select
間 19 ① dangerous	2	fundamental	3	ordinary	4	sensitive
問 20 Drevent	(2)	prohibit	(3)	mind	(4)	suggest

4 問 21 ~問 25 の日本	文の意味になるよ	う英文を完成させると
き、空所に入れる語句として最も適切	なものを、それぞれ	①~④から1つ選びな
さい .		
問 21		
「若いころにもっと一生懸命勉強し	_レ ておけばよかったフ	なあ」と父は言った.
My father said, "If only I () harder when I wa	as young!"
① study	② have studio	ed
3 had studied	4 have been	studying
問 22		
その講義はあまりに退屈だったの	で、学生の多くが眼	いてしまった.
The lecture was so boring (_	dents fell asleep.
① that ② which	③ while	④ yet
問 23		
イタリアに 2 年間住んでいたので		
() in Italy for two years, r		eak Italian a little bit.
① Having lived	② Lives	1
③ Lived	④ To have liv	7ed
BB 24		
問 <u>24</u> 海外出張の前に,ホブソンズ氏は	・パフポートな再転す	これである。
It is necessary that Mr. Hobbs business trip abroad.	isons () ins	passport before his
(1) to renew (2) renew	③ renewal	4 renewing
① to renew Ø renew	⊕ Tellewai	(4) Tellewing
問 25		
友人が私に「車をどこで修理して	もらったのか と聞\ もらったのか と聞\	aた.
My friend asked me, "Where did)?"
① to repair	② repairing	
③ repaired	4 to be repa	iring
— 1	10 —	♦M1 (582—11)

5	次の 問	~問 30 に入る	5最も適切なものを,	それぞれ①~④か
	問 26 The two girls gre ① from	ew after th ② apart	ey started going to ③ into	different schools. ④ back
	問 27 The event was _ ① laid	off because ② shown	of the bad weather ③ called	④ pushed
	問 28 I can't give you a	an answer right nov	v because I need so	ome time to think it
	① over 問 29 up	② about all of the olive oil	3 below last night, so we	4 until need to buy some
	more. ① cut	② used	③ kept	4 brought
	Тиническия постания объектический постаний постаний постаний постаний постаний постаний постаний постаний пост Постаний постаний по	and their e	ssay to the teacher	by next Friday. ④ in
		— 11 -	-	♦M1 (582—12)

6 問 31 ~問 35 に入る最も適切なものを、それぞれでは つ選びなさい。	れ①~④から 1
問 31 Various plants and animals will disappear 31 www. warming. ① moreover ② unless ③ however ④	e stop global yet
問 32 It is not easy to make yourself 32 in a foreign langua ① understood ② understand ③ understanding ④ have understood	ige.
問 33 In order to hold a birthday party for Kate, Sandy began her friends for ideas. ① off ② in ③ to ④	33 asking
問 34 The boy used to go to a nearby fish market to see the fish in the tank. ① live ② living ③ alive ④	kept 34 to live
問 35 Mt. Fuji is the highest mountain in Japan, 35 hometers. ① that ② which ③ what ④	eight is 3,776 whose
— 12 —	♦M1 (582—13)

7	汐	スの A	ا ک	Bの英文	てを読ん	で,	問	36	一問	38],	問	39	ا ک
	問	40	^	に答え	なさい.									

A

Even for people who don't believe in fortune telling, it can be fun to learn about what fortune-tellers* look at on a person's palm. To read a person's 36, a fortune-teller looks at both of the person's hands. The hand that a person uses for writing will show the things the person has done in life, and the 37 he or she has made. The person's other hand will show the abilities they were born with, and their fate. In palm reading, most people know that different lines on the hand 38 things about person's life. For example, there are three major lines on everyone's hands called the head line, heart line, and life line.

(注) fortune-tellers* 「占い師」 [出所: Malarcher, C. (2004). Reading Advantage 2. Second Edition. Thomson. 一部改変]

問 36

空所に入る適切なものを、①~④から1つ選びなさい.

- (l) relative
- 2 family
- 3 argument
- (4) future

	ALTERNATION NAMED IN COLUMN TO A STATE OF THE PARTY OF TH
問	37

空所に入る適切なものを、①~④から1つ選びなさい.

- ① imagination
- 2 help
- 3 choices
- 4 education

問 38

空所に入る適切なものを、①~④から1つ選びなさい.

- ① reject
- 2 represent
- 3 consume
- (4) notice

В

When umbrellas first came into wide use during the 1700s, they were made of oil-soaked cotton cloth 39 over whalebone*. The purpose of the oil was to make the cotton cloth waterproof**, but it also gave the cloth a blackish color.

This type of umbrella was, in fact, very waterproof but not very durable. Soon, newer and better umbrellas were developed, and since the color black had come to be associated with 40 waterproofing, most of the newer models were dyed black.

(注) whalebone* 「ヒゲクジラのひげ」waterproof** 「防水性の」

[出所: Smith, D. (2007). Ever Wonder Why? Thomson. 一部改变]

問 39

空所に入る適切なものを、① \sim ④から1つ選びなさい.

- (1) carried
- (2) falling
- 3 stretched
- (4) coloring

問 40

空所に入る適切なものを、①~④から1つ選びなさい.

- (l) effective
- ② lucky
- ③ vulnerable
- (4) weak

♦M1 (582—16)

8 次の英文を読んで、問 41 ~問 45 に答えなさい.

Our world is full of mysterious places. One such place is an island 4,000 kilometers west of South America called Easter Island*. Except for a few smaller islands on either side, there is no other land for hundreds of kilometers in any direction near Easter Island.

One of the things that make Easter Island so mysterious is that it is not like any other island in the South Pacific Ocean. It does not have any tropical plants, trees, or beautiful beaches. The island is mostly grassy fields with hills and caves all along its edges. The island also has no rivers. Other islands in the same part of the world like Hawaii and Tahiti have lots of rivers and plants, almost like jungles.

There is one other thing that makes Easter Island stand out. Actually, this is something that Easter Island is famous for all over the world. The island has hundreds of huge human-shaped statues all over it.

How did these statues get there? Who built them and with what? People have tried to answer that question for a long time. Researchers have found burned wood from fires on the island from 500 AD, so we know people have been on the island for about 1,500 years. Those first people on the island probably came from Hawaii, the nearest place with a lot of people. When they moved to Easter Island, those first people brought everything they needed to live with them.

There are more than 800 large statues on the island. Some are just 1 meter tall, while others are over 10 meters tall, about as tall as a three-story building! One question that naturally comes to mind for people is this: "How were the builders there able to find, create, and move such big and heavy statues?" There are no large rocks or mountains on the island. Where did the large stones come from? One of the more crazy ideas was that the statues were made and left by creatures from space.

— 16 —

 \diamondsuit M1 (582—17)

The real answer was discovered by scientists many years ago. The people on the island made the statues to remember their great leaders or to pay respect to dead members of their families. How the builders made and moved the huge statues can only be guessed at, but most likely the builders used some of the same ways that the ancient Egyptians used to build the pyramids.

(注) Easter Island* 「イースター島」

[出所: Nation, P. & Malarcher, C. (2007). Reading for Speed and Fluency.

Compass Publishing.]

問 41

次の質問の答えとして最も適切なものを①~④から1つ選びなさい.

Based on this passage, which statement is NOT true about Easter Island?

- (1) There are no rivers.
- (2) There are many caves.
- (3) There are no beautiful beaches.
- (4) There are high mountains.

問 42

次の質問の答えとして最も適切なものを①~④から1つ選びなさい.

According to the passage, what did researchers find on Easter Island?

- (1) Ancient masks
- ② Hawaiian people's ships
- ③ Remains of burned wood from fires
- (4) Human teeth

- 17 -

♦M1 (582—18)

次の質問の答えとして最も適切なものを①~④から1つ選びなさい.

Which question was mentioned in the passage?

- ① What kind of food did the people on the island eat?
- ② Where did the huge stones come from?
- ③ What did the creatures from space look like?
- (4) How were the hills and the caves formed on the island?

問 44

次の質問の答えとして最も適切なものを①~④から1つ選びなさい.

Which is the most appropriate title for the reading passage? Choose the best title for the reading passage.

- ① Unsolved mysteries of the world
- 2 Pay respect for the dead
- 3 Description of Easter Island
- (4) Location of Easter Island

問 45

英文の内容と一致するものを、①~④から1つ選びなさい.

- ① イースター島の巨像を移動させた方法は、ピラミッド建設の時の方法と似ている可能性が高い。
- ② イースター島の巨像の数は数千にも及ぶものだが、いまだにたくさんの謎を残したままである.
- ③ 今から約500年前の1500年頃、イースター島では人々が漁猟生活を営んでいたと考えられている.
- ④ イースター島ではかつて、先祖供養や悪霊を退けるための信仰が盛んであったと考えられている.

— 18 —

♦M1 (582—19)